
Botswana Class       January 2018
Dear Parents 
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Our topics this term: Explorers. We will learn about significant people who have made discoveries that have changed our understanding of the world and how we live. In particular we will find out about Christopher Columbus, James Cook, Robert Falcon Scott and Neil Armstrong. We will learn where they explored, how they travelled, why they went and what they discovered.
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In Science we will be learning about the uses of Everyday Materials
In this topic we will learn about the properties of everyday materials; smooth, rough, waterproof, flexible, rigid etc. We will look at how materials in everyday objects and ask and answer questions about their properties. We will plan and carry out investigations into which materials are appropriate for a particular purpose and draw simple conclusions. 
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In Literacy  We start the term exploring Traditional tales;  analysing  themes, characters, chains of events and finally writing a new story based on Traditional tales and turning the villain/ hero relationship around and developing new characters and themes. Year 1 will be writing sentences by rehearsing, writing and checking for missing words and punctuation. Year 2 will be developing their grammar and punctuation skills; how to use adjectives and adverbs and how to write different kinds of sentences using a range of punctuation. We will also be writing non-fiction texts linked to our topic. 
In Maths we will be measuring length, weight and mass, capacity and time using non-standard and standard units. We will be collecting data, presenting data in different ways and then interpreting the data. We will be calculating using the number operations and  Year 2 will also be working on simple fractions We will solve real-life problem; calculating totals of money, comparing lengths and weights.  
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In our RE lessons the children will be learning about Jewish festivals including Hanukkah, Passover, Rosh Hashanah and Yom Kippur. We will find out how these festivals are celebrated and what these festivals mean to the Jewish people. We will also be looking for similarities and differences between Jewish and Christian festivals. 
A reminder about reading books; Year 2 can change their books as often as they like providing their reading record has been signed by a parent to show they have read. Year 1s will have their book changed early in the week by Mrs Johnston and again on Friday by Mrs Read. Please make sure you sign the reading record.

PE will be on Thursday and Friday. The field is too wet for games outside but children do need trainers for indoor games. If girls are wearing tights they need a pair of short socks to wear with their trainers. Velcro fasteners are best for the children’s independence. Please can the children have a water bottle in school for Friday’s Circuit lesson.
Best wishes
Mrs. Sutcliffe, Mrs Johnston and Mrs Critchlow
